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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF
  THE MULTILATERAL FUND FOR THE
  IMPLEMENTATION OF THE MONTREAL PROTOCOL
Sixty-second Meeting
Montreal, 29 November - 3 December 2010

DRAFT DECISION ON AGENDA ITEM 7(f):

INVESTMENT PROJECT:  NIGERIA HCFC PHASE-OUT MANAGEMENT PLAN
(Proposal by THE CONTACT GROUP)

The Executive Committee decided:

(a) To note with appreciation the submission of Stage I of the HCFC phase-out management plan (HPMP) for Nigeria to achieve the phase-out of 90.15 ODP tonnes of HCFC at a cost of US $4,938,830;

(b) To note that the Government of Nigeria agreed to establish as its starting point for sustained aggregate reduction in HCFC consumption the estimated baseline of 407.4 ODP tonnes calculated using actual consumption reported in 2009 and estimated 2010 consumption, and that these values would be modified depending on the level of the baseline consumption determined by the Ozone Secretariat;

(c) To approve the HPMP Stage I with the related phase-out of 90.15 ODP tonnes, with the main objective to ensure that Nigeria can comply with the 2013 and 2015 control measures of the Montreal Protocol;

(d) To approve, in principle, the HPMP for Nigeria for the period 2010-2015, at the amount of US $4,938,830 plus agency support costs of US $224,981 for UNDP and US $145,431 for UNIDO;

(e) To approve the Agreement between the Government of Nigeria and the Executive Committee for the reduction in consumption of HCFCs, as contained in Annex I to the present document;

(f) To request the Secretariat, once the baseline data is known, to update Appendix 2-A to the Agreement to include the figures for maximum allowable consumption, and to notify the Executive Committee of the resulting levels of maximum allowable consumption;

(g) To approve the first implementation plan for 2010-2011, and the first tranche of Stage I of the HPMP for Nigeria at the amount of US $855,603 plus agency support costs of US $64,170 for UNDP and US $550,000 plus agency support costs of US $41,250 for UNIDO; and

(h) To request as a precondition for the submission of the third tranche of the HPMP the existence of a functioning licensing/quota system encompassing HCFCs. The functionality of that licensing/quota system is expressed in its ability to control the imports of, in particular, HCFCs into the country to a level predefined by a quota, to be established in advance of the year of import.  A verification report to be submitted with the third tranche is to include verification of the HCFC-consumption of Nigeria for the respective year, but also the necessary information allowing assessing the functionality of the licensing/quota system, as well as a specific opinion on that point.
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